CLARKSBURG TOWN CENTER ADVISORY COMMITTEE Clarksburg, MD 20871

⊈ January 25, 200

The Honorable Derick Berlage Chairman Montgomery County Planning Board 8787 Georgia Avenue Silver Spring, Maryland 20910

Subject:

Building Heights in Clarksburg Town Center

Phase I Site Plan #8-98001 and Phase II Site Plan #8-02014

Dear Mr. Berlage:

We are writing to you in response to the letter we received from Rose Krasnow relative to height violations within Clarksburg Town Center development. The Clarksburg Town Center Advisory Committee (CTCAC) has reviewed the letter and is astounded by the determination of the Staff on this issue.

The CTCAC, and the entire Clarksburg community, had placed its faith in M-NCPPC, expecting M-NCPPC to faithfully serve as guardians of the Master Plan intent and to ensure adherence to the Board-approved Project Plan. Unfortunately, we find not only that the M-NCPPC Staff has been grossly negligent in the Site Plan review process, but, based on the subsequent Staff determination regarding the height violations, has fallen abysmally short of serving the citizens of Clarksburg. Therefore, we respectfully request a full Board hearing on this issue.

For your record, we have attached a copy of Rose's letter with our specific response to each point. We have also attached our document reference table highlighting supporting detail for our case and position on the matter.

We would like the Board to consider this letter as an issuance of a formal complaint regarding height violations within Clarksburg Town Center development. Based on the provisions of Zoning Ordinance 59-D-3.6, we would also ask the Board to exercise its right to issue a stop work order pursuant to Site Plans previously approved for buildings not yet built, but also having the potential to exceed the height guidelines as defined in the Board-approved Project Plan Findings. Without such action on the Board's part, we fear that development of other buildings will proceed and the community will have no recourse.

Please respond to us with the earliest possible date and time for scheduling of a full Board hearing on this issue. In view of the pending development of other buildings in question, we believe action must be taken immediately. Scheduling of a hearing date prior to February 10th will be greatly appreciated.

Sincerely,

Amy Presley, Kim Shiley, Carol Smith, CTCAC Co-Chairs, on behalf of the CTCAC